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Exhibit A 

Indian River County 8th Street Parcel 
Scope Amendment #1 

March 25, 2024 

Background 

Per original scope of work for the 8th Street Parcel project, dated August 3rd, 2022, 
AtkinsRéalis was contracted by Indian River County to design a stormwater storage facility to 
improve water quality discharges into the Indian River Lagoon. The project consisted in 
converting a 40-acre historical agricultural parcel into a stormwater storage facility. The 8th 

Street Parcel is located at the southeast corner of 8th Street and 74th Avenue, west of the City 
of Vero Beach approximately 2,000 feet north of the Egret Marsh Stormwater Treatment 
Facility along the Lateral C Canal. 

AtkinsRéalis prepared a water quality stormwater facility conceptual design and submitted to 
Indian River County on May 2023. Unfortunately, while the proposed stormwater facility 
showed reductions in total nitrogen and total phosphorus, the construction costs were 
considerably high. 

On January 26th, 2024, the AtkinsRéalis team met with the County. During that meeting the 
County decided that they would like to explore potential partnerships with FDOT that would 
assist in meeting their BMAP/TMDL goals. As such, it was requested that AtkinsRéalis 
prepare a scope amendment that would reallocate the remaining funds from the original 
scope (Tasks 1 to 13) to a new Task 14.  No additional funds are requested, this is a 
reallocation of remaining funds only with no change in total contract amount. 

A. Scope Amendment Tasks 

Task 14:  FDOT Coordination 

AtkinsRéalis will coordinate with FDOT on possible Basin Management Action Plan credits 
(BMAP) credit partnerships. This task will include team preparation for the meetings, meeting 
time, and coordination of meetings between FDOT and the County to explore water quality 
partnership opportunities. One area of discussion will be the CR-510 (Wabasso Beach 
Road) causeway, but others may be explored. Correspondence and follow-up meetings with 
FDOT and the County are also included. All meetings will be held virtually. 

This task may also include investigation and further analysis of water quality improvement 
within the County, depending on the results of the meetings with FDOT. The remaining 
budget allows for approximately 50 hours of services described above and includes project 
management and quality control of any deliverables. 
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B. Fees 

The remaining uninvoiced fee from the original scope will be reallocated to a new task 14 
thru this scope amendment. There is no change in total contract amount. Fees shall be lump 
sum and invoiced monthly on a percent completion basis. 

Original 
Contract 
Amount 

Billed to 
date 

Balance 
Remaining 

Amendment 1 
change 

Amendment 1 
contract 
amounts 

Tasks 1-13 $65,760.00 $55,275.50 $10,484.50 ($10,484.50) $55,275.50 

Task 14 $0 $0 $0 $10,484.50 $10,484.50 

Total $65,760.00 $55,275.50 $10,484.50 $0 $65,760.00 

C. Schedule 

Work under the new task is expected to be commence at NTP and completed by December 
20, 2024. 
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